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From the Principal 

National Volunteer week 
The past week (17th- 23rd May) has been National 
Volunteer Week. Over many years, Kapunda 
Primary School has been extremely fortunate to 
have a number of dedicated, wonderful 
volunteers that assist the school in many ways. 
The impact of these volunteers can not be 
underestimated. If it wasn’t for volunteers, our 
school would not be able to offer the many 
programs it does for our students. On behalf of 
the students and staff, I say thank you to our 
volunteers for the vital role you play at Kapunda 
Primary School.  
 

NAPLAN 2021 
Over the past two weeks our Year 3, 5 and 7 
students have been participating in NAPLAN 
tests consisting of reading, writing, language 
conventions and numeracy. The NAPLAN 
assessments provide a snapshot of your child’s 
progress; it is another way to find out what 
students are able and not able to do under these 
types of conditions. Students have had 
opportunities to become familiar with the 
NAPLAN online test format before they sit the 
assessments. Schools will receive results in the 
coming months. 
 

2022 - HR Profile 
All of our staff, teachers and SSOs alike, recently 
provided their working intentions for the 2022 

school year as this information plays a central 
part in our future planning and staffing process. 
We know that 2022 will be a unique year as there 
will be a change in enrolment numbers that will 
no doubt impact how many classes we will have, 
leadership structure and SSO 
support/programs. Formal planning around 
next years HR profile and budget will commence 
in the coming weeks and will be shared with PAC 
(Personnel Advisory Committee) Governing 
Council and Sub-Committees as we work 
towards maintaining the very best teaching and 
learning environments.  
 

Intentions for 2022 
Planning is well underway for the new school 
year, which includes organising class structures. 
To assist us with our planning, we would 
appreciate you informing us if your plan is for 
your child/ren not to continue at Kapunda 
Primary School in 2022.  
 

COVID-19  
Despite very few restrictions being mandated, 
we still need to keep in mind ways to continue to 
keep our students and staff safe over the next 
term and ensure adults can social distance 
whilst on site.  
Following directions from the Department for 
Education and SA Health, the latest 
requirements must remain in place: 
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Our School Captains Josh McWaters and 

Jessica Jones attending the Anzac 

Service on behalf of KPS. 

Don’t forget Sports 

Day tomorrow 
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From the Principal continued 
 

1. Students and staff must stay home if 
they are unwell. Please inform the Front 
Office of your child’s/ren’s absence 

2. Adults, including parents, must continue 
to physical distance wherever possible, 
including at drop off and pick up time or 
when attending school assemblies, 
school events or meetings. Parents are 
asked not to come onto the school 
grounds before 3.00pm and leave ASAP 
after drop off and pick up. 

3. The current increased cleaning at school 
will continue  

4. All adults, including staff and parents, are 
expected to use the COVID Safe Check-In 
(QR codes) when entering school 
grounds or classrooms/buildings.  

5. All volunteers must continue to sign in at 
the Front Office  

We thank you for your ongoing support and 
cooperation with the above requirements.  
 

Kind regards, 
       David  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Assembly Timetable - Term 2 

Date Host Class 

20th May 2021 Mr Applebee’s Class 

28th May 2021 Wellbeing Assembly 

4th June 2021 Miss Wood’s Class 

11th June 2021 Wellbeing Assembly 

18th June 2021 Mrs Kearns/Mrs Hodgett’s Class 

25th June 2021 Wellbeing Assembly 

2nd July 2021 Student Voice Representatives 

 

Due to social distancing guidelines we are going 
to ask that no parents attend the wellbeing 
assembly and only 1 family member of the class 
hosting can attend the school assembly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TERM 2 

 

Friday 21st May  
Sports Day 

 

Starting Monday 31st May to Friday 4th June 
SAPSASA Football & Netball (Year 6/7) 

 

Monday 7th June 
School Photos 

 

Wednesday 10th June 
SAPSASA Cross Country - Oakbank 

 

Friday 11th June 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday 14th June 
Public Holiday 

 

Wednesday 23rd June 
Rotary Achiever Award 

 

Friday 2nd July 
End of Term 2 – Dismissal 2.10pm 

 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
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A big THANK YOU to Grant Daniel, 

Kapunda Tennis Club Coach, who 

has kindly donated several dozen 

tennis racquets to our school. This 

donation will allow children from all 

year levels to play tennis at recess 

and lunchtime and who knows, 

perhaps Australia’s next Ash Barty or 

Alex de Minaur may be in the making. 

 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to Annie 

Crowhurst for donating 50 plants and 

Little Glory Nursery for supplying 

plants at our P&F Mother’s Day Stall. 

Any plastic plant pots can be returned 

to the Front Office for recycling.  

 

Assembly Awards 

Murray/Fahlbusch Lily Hannam Confidence and effort when completing Heggerty testing 
Schultz Ruby Lowe For being organised, getting along with others and challenging 

herself with work 

Ryan/Watters Finn Mullins For staring the term off with dedication to learning  
Emily Pratt For showing empathy towards her peers and always being 

willing to help 
Applebee Acacia Chester For a great start to Term 2 and completing her rhyming goal  

Emerson Mosey For successfully completing her rhyming and Big Idea in 
Number goals  

Cooper Williams For working hard to improve his writing 
Horne Max Davidson Giving all tasks a go and pushing himself to achieve his best  

Patrick Daniel Using strategies in class to help him and for giving all tasks a go 
Jones Leo Parish-Richmond Using his growth mindset and extra effort to achieve learning 

goals  
Eve Ross Excellent effort and drive to challenge herself in her learning 

Haywood Carlos Bernon Amazing confidence on camp  
Arizona Davies Working hard to achieve goals  

Wells/Brady Taylor Ellbourn Great team work skills and energy on camp  
Sophie Wooltorton Bravery and persistence on camp 

Mickan/Valentine Aidan Fawcett-Balmer Displaying confidence on camp 
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10th and 11th JULY 2021 
 

 Hi Everyone, 

 

On 10 and 11 July 2021, Kapunda Primary School will be responsible for the BBQ at the 24hr Motorbike 
Trial, Kapunda Trotting Track. 

 

This is always an EXCELLENT FUNDRAISER for our school. 

 

The BBQ will be open for lunch and dinner on Saturday 10 July and breakfast and lunch on Sunday 11 July. 

 

It is a very busy event but great fun! 

 

If you or someone you know can help (friends, grandparents, high school age students or older) by working a 
shift (about 4 hours) or donating money towards purchases, please fill in the slip below and return it to the 
front office OR put your name down on the roster at the front office. 

 

We will contact you closer to the date of the event. 

 

Please contact Alison Hughes on 0439 316 122 if you have any questions. 

 

Your generous assistance is always appreciated.  

         

Yours sincerely, 

Alison Hughes (Governing Council) 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

24 Hr Trial Fundraiser  - 10th and 11th JULY 2021 

 

Name:__________________________________________         Contact Number:________________________ 

I can help with: (Please tick) 

  

o Working a shift (approx 4 hrs)  
(Please circle all the times you may be available and we will contact you to organise a suitable shift.) 
 

Sat  9am - 1.15pm Sat  1 - 4.15pm  Sat  4 – 8.15pm   

Sun  5 – 9.15am Sun 9am – 1.15pm   Sun  11am – 4pm   I am flexible-ring me 

 

o Monetary Donation included  Amount:________________ 
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